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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
November 21, 2005
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the September 20, 2005 meeting were approved as distributed.
Andy Evans called the meeting to order, noting President Walsh’s unavoidable absence. 
Campus Planning:  Pat Byrne
Ms. Byrne began her presentation by noting the status of several current and future projects:

· Planned work on the Observatory, Chapel, and Alumnae Hall has been postponed; these projects were part of the comprehensive campaign but were unfunded
· A Facilities Master Plan will be developed over the next 18 months; this document will guide many of the College’s future building projects

· A decision on the use of the Schneider Center has been postponed until after the Facilities Master Plan is completed

· The Farroll gift will be used for a new water treatment facility, adding meters to buildings for energy use tracking, acquiring a new transformer vault and new oil tank enclosures, and HVAC upgrades and window replacements in the Science Center; changes to Science Center labs are being planned
· Renovation of the former bookstore in the Clapp Library will take place over Wintersession
· In the spring, the roof of the Davis Museum will be repaired

· The former Admissions space in Green Hall will be renovated to house the Newhouse Center for the Humanities, with an expected completion date in March

Remarks:  Andy Evans

Mr. Evans announced that the fall student FTE count is 2230, reflecting the hard work of everyone involved in recruiting and accommodating students.  Financial aid expenses are on target thus far this year, but as financial aid costs continue to rise, this issue will be one that the College observes closely.  Finally, he reviewed the extreme increase in the College’s utility costs following Hurricane Katrina and global economic events.  Energy costs are a major concern for the College, and efforts to reduce consumption and increase efficiency will be discussed and implemented as the year goes forward.

A Look at the Class of 2005:  Annick Mansfield & Joanne Murray
Ms. Mansfield and Ms. Murray reviewed the results of the 2005 Senior Survey, noting the students’ distributions, curricular and extracurricular activities, overall satisfaction ratings, satisfaction in various academic and non-academic areas, growth areas, and reported values.  Some of these factors were compared to the students’ responses when they first enrolled at Wellesley.  Excerpts from the 2005 exit interviews were also presented.

CWS Student Intern Presentation:  “Ex-Offenders and the Homeless”: Liz Donat, Michelle Iandoli, and Dana Stelmoka
The three students gave an abbreviated version of their Tanner presentation, which summarized their experiences at St. Francis House, the Massachusetts Law Reform Institute, and a local foot care clinic.  They then announced a sneaker drive to benefit the homeless, which will continue through the College’s Solstice celebration.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
- 2 -

